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Special Event: August Is Family History Month! 
Sharing our Stories Family History in the age of Technology 
Family History Month this year is being hosted by the Wellington Branch. 
Venue: Connolly Hall, corner Hill St & Guilford Tce (beside the Catholic 
Basilica),Thorndon, Wellington. Some parking is available behind the hall. 
Drinks & nibbles from 5.30pm. Speaker 6‐7pm. Entry by Koha. 
http://tinyurl.com/fhm2016-wgtn 
 
Programme details 
3 August: Starting your family history research: using technology to get 
it right ‐ Mary Shadbolt (Kilbirnie Branch). 
A case study showing how McDonnell forebears and living extended 
family were found in New Zealand, Australia, Scotland and throughout 
the world, starting with two original documents. 
 
10 August: Researching family history using Social Media – Jan Powell 
(Porirua Branch).This presentation will show how social media such as 
Facebook and Twitter, enables family history researchers to create and 
share content. 
 
17 August: Publishing your family stories – Suzanne Sutton‐Cummings 
(Hutt Branch).Getting all your family stories written down and out there 
to be enjoyed now and in the future. 
 
24 August: Genealogy software programmes – a panel of Wellington 
Branch members. Up to five different software programmes including 
Legacy and Reunion for Mac will be explained and their functions 
outlined. 
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Convenor’s Comment       

Hello again everyone 

It is Family History Month next month. This year it will be hosted by 
Wellington branch. Meetings will be held at Wellington Branch's rooms, 
Connolly Hall, Guildford Terrace (cnr of Hill Street), on each Wednesday 
in August, presented by each of the four Wellington area branches in 
turn. Meetings will start at 5:30pm with tea/coffee and nibbles, and 
entry is by koha. The full programme is shown on the front page of this 
newsletter. 
This year's theme is “Sharing Our Stories” and the combined Wellington 
branches have refined that to “Family History in the Age of Technology 

A website has been set up, so you can keep track of events. Click on this link (or copy and 
paste) to have a look at the programme: http://tinyurl.com/fhm2016-wgtn 
 
Our latest guest speakers have been really interesting. 

 Thomasin Sleigh's talk about Digital New Zealand inspired me to rush home and 
search for my rellies. There is loads to be found, and so easily. I encourage you to 
have a little play on the website. I think you'll be amazed at what you can find, from 
all over the world. 
http://digitalnz.org/ 

 Jenny Chrisstoffel’s talk about the National Library photographic collection has also 
had me digging around on the website: 
https://natlib.govt.nz/collections  

 
One thing that was clear in both talks was the importance of RealMe 
https://www.realme.govt.nz/ Have you signed up, yet? 
 
If you'd like to give a short talk (10 minutes-ish) about any aspect of genealogy and family 
history) and need help with pictures or documents to display, members of our committee 
are happy to help out, and even to run a slide show for you, if you wish. Please let Mary 
Beckett know (marybeckett@xtra.co.nz or phone her on 04 233-1655) and she will let the 
relevant helpers know. 
 
If you have any birth, marriage and/or death certificates you'd like to share, we'd be happy 
to add them to our library collection. I am aware that NZSG holds such documents and I 
encourage you to join so you can access them. However, some of our branch members 
haven't joined, so adding to our local collection makes sense, to me. 
 
If you feel shy about standing in front of our group to talk, maybe you'd like to write an 
article for our newsletter about someone you've found? It needn't be long, say 500 words, 
give or take. If you are feeling brave, you are welcome to write more. 
See you at Family History Month! 

Jan 

http://digitalnz.org/
https://natlib.govt.nz/collections
https://www.realme.govt.nz/
file:///C:/Users/Carolina/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/marybeckett@xtra.co.nz
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New members 

We have two new members, Margaret Warmington and Jeremy Naylor. Jeremy is 

researching the following surnames: Naylor, Barley, Thane, Horrobin, Bentley, Turner, 

Thorpe, Bishop, Walkley, Markham, Barr and Fyfe. Welcome, Margaret and Jeremy, we look 

forward to seeing you at our meetings! 

 

Members' Surname Interests list 
The branch members' surname interests list, containing close to 1,000 names that branch 
members are researching, is maintained by Lorraine and Cliff Matthews and can be viewed 
at meetings. To list your own interests, please contact them on (04) 234 7241 or by email 
cliffandlorraine@gmail.com. 
 
In the June newsletter we included an extract from the interests list to show branch 
members what detail it contains and can now advise that the full list has been added to the 
branch website under the "What we offer" page. While the list is being updated regularly, 
the website will be updated every six months.  
 
 
July Guest Speaker 
Our speaker in July was Jenni Chrisstoffels, National Library Photographic Collection. The 
following is a summary of what she spoke about: 
The National Library is open Monday–Saturday, 10am to 5pm. 
There are over 3,500 free images to download. 
Alexander Turnbull Library images can be used straight from the website or you can order 
high-resolution images (most for a fee). 
Always cite the images correctly and acknowledge Alexander Turnbull Library as being 
where you found them. 
 
The website is: 
https://natlib.govt.nz/collections/a-z/photographic-archive 
On the landing page is a link called “For Researchers”. It will take you to: 
https://natlib.govt.nz/researchers where there is an array of information and advice. 
 
The Photographic Collection holds 

• Drawings, paintings and prints—more than 100,000 originals and prints collected 
for the purpose of research. As such, they are useful for finding out about people 
and places in your family tree. 
• Cartoon Archive 
• Architectural Plans 
• Ephemera – poster, programmes, brochures, toll gate tickets, union membership 
tickets, bus tickets, bus timetables. All sorts. 
• Cartographic collection has such things as maps (local and national), subdivision 
plans, theatres-of-war plans, maps for immigrants 
• Photographic Archive hold works by professional and amateur photographers. It is 
mostly not catalogued except as “boxes” around specific topics or subjects. Also held 

mailto:cliffandlorraine@gmail.com
https://natlib.govt.nz/collections/a-z/photographic-archive
https://natlib.govt.nz/researchers
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are photographs from Evening Post and Dominion newspapers. Photos are of cities, 
people and ships and so on. 
• File Print Drawers are organised into three sequences: geographic, subject, and 
portrait. 

 
Searching 

• Log in with your RealMe account if you wish to save or purchase images. You can 
save images in your account on the site. 
• Keep your search term simple, eg Titahi Bay, then filter once the search is 
completed. 
• When your results appear, you can choose what kind of document you wish to 
view, eg image, newspaper, manuscript, using the filters at the left of the page. 
• You can drill down into your search returns using other filters at the left of the 
page, eg date, collection, creator, subject. 
• Another way to refine your search terms is by using quote marks, eg “Titahi Bay”, 
or the plus sign, eg Titahi +Bay, or words AND, NOT, OR, eg Titahi AND Bay, in the 
search box 
• If you want to keep the search filters, click on the padlock in the “Current Filters” at 
the top of the filters side-bar, then you can refine your search in the search bar by 
typing a new term. For example, I searched for Palmerston North, selected images, 
then 1900s and padlocked that, refined to 1950s, and padlocked that, then typed 
Broadway in the search box and the list of results showed only those of Broadway, 
Palmerston North in 1950s. 
 
Ask a Librarian link does what it says. 
 

You can also use Tiaki: 
https://tiaki.natlib.govt.nz/#home (copy and paste link) Search for unpublished collections 
(non-digitised images). Here, the search boxes are on the left and there is a choice. If you 
wish to view an item you will need to login with RealMe. If you haven't visited before, you'll 
need to complete your profile. Once you've done that, you'll be able to see and amend your 
profile, view your collection (the stuff you've previously saved), view your previous requests, 
view your permissions. It's really easy and straightforward. 
(Notes courtesy of Jan Powell) 

 

                                      

https://tiaki.natlib.govt.nz/%23home
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Thomasin Sleigh 

Jenni Chrisstoffel 

Porirua Branch July meeting 
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Useful Websites 

Irish Research 

www.irelandxo.com  Learn about your Irish ancestors from this excellent website. Whether 

you are starting your family history research or delving deeper into the intricacies of your ancestry, 

there are some excellent Irish resources online that are completely free to access and study.  

Also, worth looking at for those starting out in Irish research, are Boyd 

Gray's  workshop  YouTube videos: 

https://irishsig.wordpress.com/2014/03/01/boyd-grays-irish-family-history-workshop-videos/ 

 
Interesting article on DNA testing 
This link is from a subscriber-only newsletter but they have kindly given permission to 

reproduce it: http://lostcousins.com/newsletters2/jul16news.htm  .It is a very detailed 

article on DNA testing. More people have taken DNA tests than subscribe to Ancestry so it's 

crucially important that we understand what to do with our test results when we get them. 

European Research 
http://www.genteam.eu/  If you have European research, check out the GenTeam website. 
This site has a large collection of databases and indices, mostly relating to what is now 
Austria and to neighbouring regions. (Thanks to New Plymouth branch) 

 

 
 
 
Family Tree Magazine July Edition  
Focuses on the Battle of the Somme Centenary 

 What did Soldiers Wear at the Somme? 

 Researching your Soldier Ancestor at the Somme 

 Remembering Soldier Ancestors 

 Also a very interesting article about the Boots 
Family that created the Pharmacy Empire. 

(Family Tree is available in the Porirua Library) 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.irelandxo.com/
https://irishsig.wordpress.com/2014/03/01/boyd-grays-irish-family-history-workshop-videos/
http://lostcousins.com/newsletters2/jul16news.htm
http://www.genteam.eu/
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Branch Meetings Speakers & Programme 

10 August- Jan Powell, Porirua branch: Researching family history using Social Media.  
                    (Note that this is part of the Family History Month programme and will be held at      
Connolly Hall, corner Hill St & Guilford Tce Thorndon, Wellington). 
14 September - Sue Dinsdale, Kilbirnie branch: Old Wills and Handwriting.  

                           Short talk – Peter Gibson, NZSG: What really happens at the Office? 

12 October - Jan Bonnett, Public Trust: Finding living relatives 

                      Short talk – Gill Knox:  Looking behind the Curtain: Intentions to Marry 

 
What’s on at your Local Branches? 
 
Hutt Valley 
Thursday 11 August Evening 7:30 PM- What's New for the Irish Graeme McVerry; 
Learn of the developments over recent years that have seen Irish Genealogy go 
from having the reputation of 'being difficult, if not impossible' (Claire Santry) to 
'almost laughably simple' (John Grenham). 
Thursday18 August Morning 10:00 AM- Visit to Te Papa Gallipoli Exhibition 
If you wish to go please add your name to the list that will be passed around 
at the July meetings or phone Diane Stinson 586 4434. 
Venue: Petone Community Centre, 7‐11 Britannia Street 
 
Kapiti: 
Tuesday 26 July – Using Facebook for Genealogy Donna Bridgeman 
Time/Venue: 7pm Kapiti Community Centre, 15 Ngahina St, Paraparaumu. 
 
Kilbirnie: 
Wednesday 3 August – Family Search, ‘Not Just the Highway’ Valerie Hagen‐Pratt 
Time/Venue: 10am The Park Bowling Club, Kilbirnie Crescent, Kilbirnie 
 
Porirua: 
Wednesday 10 August – Family History Month at Connolly Hall 

Time/Venue: 5.30pm Connolly Hall, Guilford Tce, Thorndon 

 
Wellington: 
Wednesday 24 August – Family History Month at Connolly Hall 
Time/Venue: 5.30pm Connolly Hall, Guilford Tce, Thorndon 
 
Legacy  
A reminder that the Kapiti Branch of NZSG holds sessions for Legacy users on the last 
Saturday of every second month from February to October. Everyone is welcome.  
Meet at the Kapiti Community Centre. Cost $2, pay at the door. Doors open at 1 PM, 
meeting is 2-4 PM. Tea and coffee is available. You need to bring a laptop if you have one 
and a power cord if you need power.  

The contact is Gerald Twiss - gero@ihug.co.nz 

mailto:gero@ihug.co.nz
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Branch Noticeboard 

NZSG Membership Benefit 
At the February branch committee meeting it was decided “That with immediate effect, any 
existing or new member of the Porirua Branch of the New Zealand Society of Genealogists 
who wishes to join the national body of the Society will have their joining fee of $15 paid by 
the Porirua Branch. For existing Branch members this offer will continue until 31 December 
2016."  

We are hoping there will be more choosing to join the national body to enjoy the many 
benefits of so doing.    

Branch Resources 

Please remember to return promptly any branch resources (ie. CDs, DVDs, books, etc) that 

you have borrowed so that other members may have access to them. 

Transport 

If anyone is having difficulty getting to branch meetings and would like a ride, please contact 

one of the committee who will endeavour to find a member in your area to transport you to 

and from the meeting. 

Branch Meeting Venue 

Helen Smith community Meeting Room, Pataka Museum of Arts and Cultures, cnr Norrie 

and Parumoana Streets Porirua (after-hours entrance off Norrie St). 

Meeting starts at 7:25 PM on the second Wednesday of the month, February to November. 
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Branch Committee 

Convenor 

Jan Powell                                 (04) 478 7005                    jan@rellyseeker.nz 

 

Secretary 

Mary Beckett                            (04) 233 1655                    marybeckett@xtra.co.nz 

 

Treasurer 

Lesley & Peter  

Anderson                                  (04) 232 4533                    lesleyanderson@inspire.net.nz 

                                                                                                pjand@inspire.net.nz 

Committee Members 

Pat Brocklebank                       (04) 233 0217                    pat.brocklebank@xtra.co.nz 

(Library Liaison &  

Branch Resources) 

 

Carolina Gartner                     (021) 374 102                    gartnergen@gmail.com 

(Newsletter Editor) 

 

Peter Gibson                            (04) 237 8657                    p.d.gibsonfamily@xtra.co.nz 

(Publicity & Website;  

NZSG Councillor) 

 

Elwyn Goldsbury                      (04) 239 8431                   elwyng2@ihug.co.nz 

(Programme) 

 

Gill Knox                                   (04) 233 8863                   keith.gillknox@xtra.co.nz 

(NZSG Councillor) 

 

Helen Swiney                           (04) 233 9978                   theswineys@slingshot.co.nz 

 

Deadline for contributions to the next newsletter: 23 September 

Feedback welcome! This is my first newsletter so I welcome any feedback, ideas and 
suggestions for improvement. Please contact me directly, thank you. Carolina. 
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